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Signing in

FROM PRINCIPAL’S DESK

November is a significant month in the world, symbolizing the transition from autumn to winter. It

is celebrated globally through various holidays, such as Veterans Day and Thanksgiving, and is a

time for reflection, appreciation, and family gatherings. Schools and businesses also focus on

teaching gratitude and promoting unity during this transitional period.

During the month of November, we find ourselves immersed in a flurry of activities, from joyful

celebrations to rigorous examinations, providing us with a valuable opportunity to both indulge in

merriment and enhance our knowledge. Engaging in these diverse experiences allows us to

appreciate the multifaceted nature of life and learning. As we navigate through this dynamic

period, we are constantly exposed to new insights and perspectives, enriching our understanding

of the world around us. 

 Creative Editor :

 The juxtaposition of festivities and academic challenges serves as a

reminder of the balance required to lead a fulfilling and well-

rounded life. Through our participation in these events, we not only

acquire practical knowledge but also cultivate essential life skills

such as time management, resilience, and adaptability. Ultimately,

the month of November serves as a time of growth and reflection,

where we can embrace both the joys of celebration and the

discipline of study to broaden our horizons and expand our

intellectual capacities.

Well, done…



E V E N T SE V E N T S   

ViSWAMAHILA AWARDAP Formation Day

Voter Enrolment Programme

On 1st November 2023, Celebration of AP

Formation Day, the National Service Scheme

Coordinator and program officers of the

college, along with Political Science faculty

member Mrs. Chittemma, held a tribute to

freedom fighter Sri Potti Sriramulu. Ms.

Chittemma highlighted the crucial role of Potti

Sriramulu and other heroes in the battle for a

separate state for the Telugu-speaking

population. She emphasized the need for unity

and progress among the people of Andhra

Pradesh, urging perseverance in strengthening

the state and contributing to nation-building.

The NSS volunteers paid tribute to the brave

freedom fighters who sacrificed their lives to

fulfill the dreams of millions of Telugu

individuals.

 On 4th November, 2023, Smt. Indira,

Gavaravaram VRO, Sanivarapupeta panchayati

visited our college to raise awareness about

online enrollment and voting systems. She

gave a talk on the importance of voting in a

democratic system. All B.A. students

participated in the program, and so far, 250

students have been enrolled this year. The

VRO's words enlightened and helped students

understand the importance of voting in a

democratic system.

On 5th November 2023, as the Inner

Wheel of Eluru geared up to mark its

centenary celebrations, a poignant

ceremony unfolded to pay tribute to 100

exceptional women whose remarkable

endeavors have left an indelible mark

across diverse spheres. These

extraordinary women epitomize

resilience, determination, and

excellence, serving as beacons of

inspiration for the contemporary

generation and beyond. 

Sahithee Sudha Award

On the 11th November, 2023, distinguished

author Dr. K. Aruna was honored with the

prestigious Sahithee Sudha Award by Akshara

Arts, a renowned literary organization based in

Eluru, in recognition of her outstanding

contributions to the world of literature through

her impactful and profound literary works that

have captivated and inspired readers.

Noteworthy among the honorees were

distinguished personalities hailing from our

institution – Dr. Sr. Marietta Pudota, the

revered Correspondent; Dr. Sr. Mercy P, the

esteemed Principal; and Major Dr. P. M. Celine

Rose, an epitome of leadership from the

Department of Physical Education. Through this

ceremonial acknowledgment, these

outstanding women were not only commended

but also bestowed with merited accolades

recognizing their substantial contributions and

visionary guidance. 

The essence of the event resonated a profound

message, accentuating the collective responsibility

of nurturing a nurturing environment that

cherishes and applauds the triumphs achieved by

empowered women, underscoring the significance

of fostering a culture that uplifts and celebrates

empowerment.

On 18th November, 2023, Peter F. Drucker's 114th

birth anniversary was celebrated by MBA and BBA

students. As part of the program they attended a

guest lecture by Dr. M. Rama from the Department

of Chemistry on the importance of "Implementation

of Improved Management." Dr. Rama emphasized

the significance of this approach in addressing

challenges and refining strategies for continuous

enhancement. She emphasized the transformative

impact of a strategic and dynamic management

approach on an organization's performance and

success in today's rapidly evolving business

landscape.

Peter F. Drucker's 114th birth
anniversary



EVENTSEVENTS

On 18th November, 2023, 56th National Library Week Celebrations was

organised. As a part of the program, an Elocution Competition titled "How

the Newspaper is Helpful in One's Life," was conducted and many

students participated enthusiastically. Ms. Gyani Jain, a student of 1st

year of a BBA, won the competition, highlighting the importance of

traditional media sources like newspapers in staying informed and

navigating modern life's complexities. Ms. Jain's success serves as a

reminder of the enduring value of newspapers in providing reliable

information and shaping individuals' perspectives and knowledge.

Dr.Sr.Mercy P Principal highlighted that such competitions were

conducted to recognise and underscore the timeless relevance of

newspapers in enriching and empowering individuals of present and

future generations.

56th National Library Week Celebrations

Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam Life-Time Achievement
National Award

On November 18, 2023, Dr. K.

Sreelatha, Lecturer of Physics, was

honored with the esteemed Dr. APJ

Abdul Kalam Life Time Achievement

National Award. This recognition was

bestowed upon her in

acknowledgment of her exceptional

contributions to the realms of

Teaching, Research, and Publications. 

 Black Rice Harvest

Heads of Departments from various disciplines, dedicated staff

members, and enthusiastic students alike, convened at the vibrant

fields to actively partake in the momentous harvest of the black rice

crop. During the harvesting activities, the students who diligently

cultivated this crop shared profound insights into the nutritional

benefits and cultural significance of black rice consumption,

amplifying awareness and appreciation among the esteemed

gathering. This enlightening exchange was met with resounding

support and admiration, as both faculty and students from the

esteemed B.Sc. Agriculture programs were warmly commended and

encouraged by their peers for their exceptional dedication and

agricultural prowess.

On 21st November, 2023, Dr. A Padmavati, delivered an enlightening

guest talk on the benefits and applications of biofertilizers at Sir C. R.

Reddy College for Women, Vatluru. The audience were captivated by

Dr. Padmavati's in-depth knowledge and practical insights into this

eco-friendly agricultural practice. As a token of appreciation for her

valuable contribution, the Principal of the college honored Dr.

Padmavati, recognizing her significant impact on the students and

faculty present.

Guest Lecture

On 21st November 2023, the students of B.Sc. Agriculture and Rural

Development joyously marked a significant milestone by successfully

conducting their inaugural black rice harvest. Principal, Dr.Sr. Mercy took

the initiative to commence the harvesting proceedings, setting a tone of

enthusiasm and unity amongst the gathering. With a spirit of

camaraderie, all the sisters, 

On 22nd November 2023, Dr. M. Rama, UBA coordinator and Lecturer

of Chemistry, actively participated in the in-depth Orientation

program focusing on Subject Expert Groups (SEG) held at Sir CRR

College of Engineering. The program provided a platform for Dr. M.

Rama to engage with peers, share insights, and gather valuable

knowledge to enhance the University's community outreach

initiatives. This dedicated attendance exemplifies Dr. M. Rama's

commitment to furthering educational excellence and fostering

collaborative partnerships within the academic realm, showcasing her

dedication to ensuring the success of the University's UBA program.

UBA Orientation
 The International Institute for Social and Economic Reforms(R), situated

in Bengaluru, presented her with this prestigious accolade, highlighting

her significant impact and dedication to advancing knowledge and

scholarship in these fields.



INDUSTRIAL VISITINDUSTRIAL VISIT

On 26th November 2023, B.Sc. Agriculture and Rural Development

students along with their faculty visited Kanha Shanthi vanam, where

Prime Minister Shri Narendra Modi led a meditation session. The

ecological paradise offers a holistic experience, promoting personal

growth through emotional and social intelligence, confidence, and

equilibrium. Kanha Shanthi vanam's mission is to cultivate positivity

and growth mindsets, shaping young minds into resilient individuals

who will positively impact the world. The vanam's ecological paradise

is a beacon of tranquility and spiritual rejuvenation.

Kanha Shanthi vanam

Students also visited the Yatra Garden in Kanha Shanti Vanam. The

garden, designed with a theme-based approach, features 13 chakras

and each phase embodies a distinct color-based theme. It offers a

serene oasis for contemplation and self-reflection, showcasing the

beauty of ornamental plants.

Visit to 100-acre mega nursery & Biochar unit
On 27th November, 2023, students of B.Sc Agriculture and Rural

Development, along with their faculty members, embarked on an

enlightening field trip to the expansive horticulture nursery nestled

within the serene environment of Kanha Shanthi Vanam. At this

remarkable location, under the guidance of the Heartfulness team,

they were privileged to witness the meticulous care provided to a

wide array of rare and endangered plant species thriving within the

vast expanse of the 100-acre mega nursery. The students eagerly

absorbed valuable knowledge about the myriad benefits associated

with nurturing such precious botanical treasures, gaining insights into

the intricate techniques essential for successful nursery maintenance.

Later that day students visited a biochar unit at Kanha Shanti Vanam,

where they learned about agricultural biomass, its sources, and the

entrepreneurial idea of establishing a small biochar unit, which could

prepare them for future entrepreneurship.

On 28th November, 2023, B.Sc. Agriculture and Rural Development

students and faculty visited Sri Kotla vijay bhaskar Reddy Botanical

Garden in Hyderabad. Students got first hand exposure to the garden

that aims to conserve germplasm and educate the public. Divided into

five phases, it features medicinal, timber, fruit, ornamental, aquatic,

and bamboo plants. Students enjoyed exploring the park's beauty,

including water bodies, rolling meadows, natural forests, and rock

formations.

Visit to Botanical Garden

On 27th November, 2023, B.Sc. Agriculture and Rural Development

students and faculty visited the "Tissue Culture Laboratory" to learn

about the technique of cultured plant fragments. The laboratory

developed endangered species like red sanders and Syzygium

Travncocrium, producing teak and other species tissues. The students

experienced the complete process from tissue selection to hardening

in poly houses or green houses. 

"Tissue Culture Laboratory"

On 26th November 2023, Dr. B.B.R.G. Vijaya Lakshmi, Head of the

Department of Botany, gave a talk to first and second-year B.Sc

Agriculture and Rural Development students. She discussed advanced

agricultural techniques, mulching, and medicinal plants' significance in

agriculture. The talk enriched students' understanding of sustainable

practices and inspired further exploration of botany and agricultural

sciences.

Guest Lecture



EVENTSEVENTS
Ms. G. Durga Vyshnavi, the Placement Coordinator, provided

insights into the internship schedule for the upcoming three

months. Mr. M. D. Shariff, the Placement Officer, highlighted that

this year's program includes a diverse range of concepts to ensure

that placements remain successful, building upon the

achievements of the previous academic year.Lastly, Ms. D. Mani

Bhagyasri, the In charge of Internships, conducted a counselling

session with students to elaborate on the various important

concepts and expectations related to internships, thereby

preparing them effectively for the upcoming experiences and

opportunities.

Internship Inauguration

26th November,2023, Samvidhan Diwas

is an auspicious day of our Nation. On

this occasion the Department of Social

Sciences organised National Constitution

Day. Addressing the gathering

Dr.Sr.Mercy.P said that the Indian

Constitution has given us our rights

along with responsibilities and duties for

which we should give equal importance.

National Constitution Day

Workshop on “Cloud Computing”

On 30th November, 2023, Department of Computer Science

organized a one-day workshop on "Cloud Computing" at the

Media Centre. The workshop was led by Mr. Anil Kumar, MCA,

M.Tech. with practical experience from Sampath InfoTech Pvt Ltd,

Eluru. The event was marked by divine blessings and opening

remarks from the Head of the Department of Computer Science,

Mrs. Lavanya K.L.L., and the Principal, Dr. Sr. Mercy. The

workshop focused on the practical aspects of cloud computing

and its applications across various fields of Science and

Technology. In the afternoon, hands-on lab sessions provided

students with an interactive platform to explore the practicalities

of various technologies within the cloud computing field. The

workshop concluded with the distribution of certificates to

participants, acknowledging their dedication and achievement.

The Department of Computer Science hosted an intensive

training camp for students in preparation for the Eluru district's

Youth Fest. The camp focused on folk group dance, solo dance,

photography, and poster making. Over 10 days, dedicated

trainers guided participants, honing their talents and fostering

creativity. The culmination of the training was showcased in a

dance competition on November 12th, where students won first

prizes in all categories. This achievement not only brings pride to

the institution but also gives them an opportunity to represent

the district at state-level competitions in December 2023.

Training camp for Youth Fest Competitions

Guest Lecture
On 26th November, 2023, Mrs. N. Bhavani,

Lecturer in Telugu, graced the gathering at

Helapuri Lions Club as the esteemed Chief

Guest. Her presence and insightful speech on

the profound topic of "Greatness of Telugu

Language -- Impact on Future Generations"

captivated the audience, shedding light on 

Sign out

Just like precious gems are unearthed from the depths of the earth,

virtue emerges from sincere acts of kindness, and wisdom blossoms

from a tranquil and unperturbed soul. This month we have navigated

the complex tasks that require the radiance of wisdom and the

steadfast compass of virtue.

 Competition was conducted in Quiz, essay writing and elocution to students in

view of making 33 students aware of Indian Constitution and also to know

about great legends who worked tirelessly to give India its Constitution. Good

number of students took part in these competitions. Onlookers also gained

much knowledge about the Indian Constitution. Prizes were distributed to the

winners of the competitions. Celebration came to an end with the National

Anthem. Programme is attended by the Teaching faculty and also all the

students of the college.

Vice Principal Sr. Maria Christia remembered the services of Dr.B.R.Ambedkar in

drafting the Indian Constitution. Students of B. A throw light on the significance

of Samvidhan Diwas through placards. On this occasion Dr.P.Ratna Mary Head

of the social science department administered the preamble to the Constitution

to the audience.

On 27th November 2023, the Department of Placements and Internships

organized an internship inauguration event. Dr. Sr. Mercy, the Principal,

emphasized that this event serves as a valuable opportunity for students to

enhance their skills and knowledge by gaining practical exposure. 

the timeless importance of preserving and cherishing the rich heritage and

significance of the Telugu language for the benefit and enlightenment of future

generations to come.


